
ST. DUNSTAN’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH, ELLSWORTH 

TID BITS FROM THE TABLE ~ OCTOBER 28, 2022 
 

 

Dear ones, 
 

Good Friday morning to you all! Thank you, each and every one, for a 

wonderful and invigorating visit with Bishop Thomas Brown this past Sunday. 

It was an absolute delight to celebrate Eucharist with you all, and to gather 

together afterward. 
 

This Sunday we have Morning Prayer.  I look forward to joining you virtually, 

and I pray for a beautiful and blessed weekend for everyone. 
 

With love, 

Carolyn+ 
 

OFFERTORY! 
 

"Ascribe to the Lord the honor due His name; bring offerings and come into his 

courts."  Psalm 96:8 
 

Now that we are in church, your pledges or offerings need not be sent in.  You have 

been so wonderful in sending them in and can continue to do so if it best for you.  

At this time we do not feel that passing the offertory plate would be wise.  We have 

placed an offertory plate on the back table for your convenience to place your 

offering, requests for prayers and flower envelopes.  Thank you for your support. 
 

"Let us with gladness present the offerings and oblations of our life and labor to the 

Lord." 

 

Affirmation Prayer 
 

    God Calls me out of darkness to live in light, 

    God calls me out of falsehood to live in truth, 

    God calls me out of despair to live in hope, 

    God calls me out of fear to live in trust, 

    God calls me out of hate to live in love, 

    God calls out of war to live in peace, 

    I am called by God to fill my heart, my world, 

    my universe, with peace, peace, peace.  Amen. 



Look for a new feature to come in TidBits called "Family News".   

It will add much to all of us keeping in touch with each other and 

sharing what is happening. 
 

The flowers on the Altar this Sunday are given to the Greater Glory of God by 

Dave and Marian Wells, in celebration of Arnie’s and Gaylynn’s weddings in 

September and in welcome of our new daughter, Britney, and son, Arash. 
 

A Time of Thanksgiving - UTO Kick Off Around the Corner 
 

Our annual United Thank Offering (UTO) event will kick off October 30 at church with our 

concluding ingathering planned for November 27. 

That gives us the entire month of November to recognize our blessings by thinking daily of 

them and offering a coin in our UTO box as we think about the reality of God's presence in our 

lives. 
 

There are new boxes, flyers and prayer booklets for the campaign this year from our UTO 

board.  So please plan to participate and get your materials October 30 or shortly thereafter. 
 

Questions?  Please contact Deacon Tracy at 973-287-9926 or ttlshaffer@aol.com. 
 

Faith in Maine: 
 

This is a podcast produced by our Episcopal Diocese with 

various members of the clergy giving their thoughts and 

prayers.  The podcast changes each week. Feel free to call 

and listen. 

You can call 207-223-6402 at any time. They usually last 

approximately 4-5 minutes.  

Let us always remember that we are living on the traditional homelands of the 

Passamaquoddy and Penobscot peoples and of the Wabanaki confederacy of Maine.  We 

recognize the native peoples throughout this land.    

Prayer For Peace 

Oh Great Spirit who dwells in the sky,  

lead us to the path of peace and understanding,  

let all of us live together as brothers and sisters. 

Our lives are so short here, walking upon Mother Earth's surface,  

let our eyes be opened to all the blessings you have given us.  

Please hear our prayers, Oh Great Spirit. 

 - Native American Prayer 
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Diocesan Cycle of Prayer:  We pray for St. Bartholomew’s, Yarmouth, and 
St. Mark’s, Waterville. We pray especially for civil discourse during a time 
of election. 
 

We Pray Especially For: Beryl Kirkpatrick; Caiden, Cody, Gage, and Briana 
Chattin; Fembe, Rachael Mansfield, Brenda Moldawer, Dianne and Harvey 
Kelley for strength, comfort, and healing.  For the repose of the sole of 
Linwood Colson and comfort for his family and friends.  
 
If you would like to add someone to the prayer list or continue a name on 
the list, please let us know at stdunstansellsworth@gmail.com  or leave a 
message at the church (667- 5495).  Prayer requests will remain for three 
weeks.  

It is important to us that the list be up-to-date and accurate.   
To everyone, please stay well and safe.  Blessings to you all.  

 

Almighty and merciful God, we ask in our prayers that the conflict in Ukraine and the 

others around the world can be resolved peacefully.  Bless the people that have been 

affected by the unrest and grant them peace and justice.  We also ask for the people in our 

own country that have been impacted by the hurricanes, violence and lose of loved ones 

as they grieve, pick up their lives. Grant them strength, comfort, and healing.  All this we 

ask with the power of your love to all through Jesus Christ our Lord. 
 

~ UPCOMING WORSHIP / EVENTS SCHEDULE ~  
 

At this time the Sunday services will be both in church following safe 

practices and via Zoom.  Compline is every Thursday at 7:00p.m via Zoom 
 

The sanctuary is open for quiet reflection and prayer on Mondays 2-4. 
 

October 30 ~ Morning Prayer: 9:30 with Dianne  

November 6 ~ Holy Eucharist: 9:30 

November 13 ~ Holy Eucharist: 9:30 

November 20 ~ Holy Eucharist: 9:30  

November 20 ~ Vestry Meeting 

November 24 ~ Thanksgiving Service 

November 27 ~ Morning Prayer: 9:30 with Mimi 
 

 



History of Our Beloved Hymns 
 

From time-to-time Herbert Beckwith will write about the history of a hymn that we have sung in 

our services.  Keep your eyes open for this wonderful addition. 
 

TELL OUT MY SOUL  438 

Tunes: Birmingham & Woodlands 

 

  His hymn written by Timothy Dudley Smith in 1961 is based on the “Magnificat” and it 

now appears in most major English hymnals. It entered our hymnal in the current 1982 

hymnal where it appears with 2 separate tunes  
 

I SING THE ALMIGHTY POWER OF GOD  398 

Tune: Forest Green 
 

  This Isaac Watts text first appeared to us Episcopalians in 1874 but vanished from 

subsequent hymnals until reappearing in our current 1982 edition. It was written as a 

song for children and was published in a children’s hymnal in 1715   The tune “Forest 

Green” is a folk tune noted down by Vaughn Williams in 1903 and which is used for 

three hymns in our current hymnals [maybe that is why it seems familiar] 
 

JUDGE ETERNAL THRONED IN SPLENDOR  596 

Tune: Komm  Komm  du geist des lebens 
 

  This hymn calling for social justice and peace written by Henry Scott Holland first 

appeared in a July 1902 magazine hat he edited   It entered our hymnal in 1916.  The 

composer of the tune is unknown and the tune was given different names in each 

following hymnal.  The (“Komm, Komm…”) name was used in our current hymnal. 

 

Church Flowers 
 

Now that St. Dunstan’s Church is having weekly in-person services, 

we have begun to decorate with flowers on the altar again. There is 

a flower sign-up sheet on the offertory table at the rear of the 

sanctuary, along with flower envelopes and the silver collection 

plate.  
 

Please be sure to write your name and your dedication for an available date on the sign-

up sheet. For those who would like the church to order flowers, please fill out the flower 

envelope and place it with cash or check in the collection plate. 
 

Flowers are ordered from the Bud Connection for $30 each, but we must return the vases.  

We welcome home grown flower arrangements, too, but you must sign up for the date. 



Diocesan Convention News:  Carolyn, Tracy, Carol, 

and Dianne represented St. Dunstan's joined by the other 56 

congregations and 19 missions to prayerfully discuss, vote and 

conclude the business of the of 203 Episcopal Diocesan 

Convention of Maine for the year 2023.  It was an honor to 

represent you.  More of the decisions will be forthcoming.  You 

can go onto the Diocesan Website and click the convention 

portion for more information. 
 

Please pray for your delegates that we will serve God and our family 

 

Almighty and everlasting Father, you have given the Holy 

Spirit to abide with us for ever: Bless, we pray, with his grace 

and presence, the bishops and other clergy and the laity 

 assembled in your Name, that your Church, being preserved in true faith and godly 

discipline, may fulfill all the mind of him who loved it and 

gave himself for it, your Son Jesus Christ our Savior; who 

lives and reigns with you, in the unity of the Holy Spirit, one 

God, now and for ever. Amen. (Book of Common Prayer) 
 

The yearly Holiday Fair will take place Saturday, November 12 from 9 am to 1 pm. 

We will have many of the usual goodies: Liz Tracy’s beautiful sewn crafts, lightly used 

antiques and jewelry, pies (pre-ordered fresh and frozen), jams and jellies, and new this 

year…. a children’s table with puzzles, games, and books! We will also have a take-out 

soup and sandwich lunch available!  
 

If you are a baker or a preserver, we would love any jams. jellies, pickles, relishes, or 

ANY baked goodies you would like to provide!  Once again, email 

StDunstansMarketplace@gmail.com to let us know what you will donate and how many. 
 

This is always a great day, and it certainly takes a village to make it all happen. We love 

that you are part of our village! 
 

Carol Mason, ECW Chair of the committee 
 

 

Holiday Fair Pie Orders! 
Want to have your Thanksgiving and Christmas pies all set in your freezer or have a fresh 

one on tap November 12? Order them by Monday, November7 by email to 

MuffetStewart@gmail.com or call 610-9556.  Blueberry and Apple can be fresh or frozen 

and Pecan and Pumpkin will be fresh.  Pies are $20 each and pick up is 9-1 Saturday, 

November 12 at the fair! Come, browse for Christmas gifts and what nots, pick up your 

pie and a delicious take-out lunch! 



St. Dunstan’s 2022 Emmaus Adopt-a-Family 

As in past years St. Dunstan’s will participate in the Emmaus Homeless Shelter’s Adopt-a-Family Program this 

Christmas season. This year we have pledged to provide gifts (valued at *$35 for each child) for thirty 

children.  

*[The Elves advise that, since St. D’s first participated in this program nearly twenty years ago, the per-child 

contribution has been $30; this is the first inflationary adjustment they’ve requested]   

For everyone’s safety and convenience, the Elves will again be doing all of the shopping for us this year! All 

you need to do to participate: 

1.      Let Elf Whisperer Jaci Hancock know that you wish to participate, and advise of the number of 

children you want to provide gifts for by: 

a.      email: to jshancock27@gmail.com; 

b.      phone or text to: 207-907-9002; or  

c.       by mail to: 1 West Highland Trail, Dedham, ME 04429-4584. 

2.      Send payment ($35 for each adoptee) by check made payable to Jaci Hancock, mailed to: 1 West 

Highland Trail, Dedham, ME 04429-4584, please write “2022 Adopt-a-Family” in the memo line.  

To assure that the Elves have plenty of time to shop, please let Jaci know you are participating and make your 

payment as soon as you can, but not later than November 30th.  

The Elves thank you for help in assuring that area children have a Happy Christmas morning! Any questions, 

please reach out to Jaci Hancock.        

 
 

Lend a Hand to Everybody Eats! 
 

Help is needed on Sunday mornings to help pick up 

Hannaford donations as part of a team October - December.  

Pick up is at 8:15 AM and there is plenty of time to get the 

donations back to the church in time for service.  Two or 

three people work together these days to do the pick up.  If 

you are interested and can lift 10 -20 lbs., please let Tracy 

know. 
 

 

Happy Birthday to Don 

Cooper! Enjoy! 
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Good Friday morning, dear ones, 
 

I write to provide accurate information to our faith community regarding a possible exposure to 

the coronavirus at St Dunstan’s on October 23. I have the permission of Dianne and Harvey 

Kelley to share about potential exposure. 
 

The CDC recommends the following after an exposure to a person who has Covid-19, 

REGARDLESS OF VACCINATION STATUS or IF YOU HAVE HAD A PREVIOUS 

INFECTION (updated as of Aug. 24, 2022, on the CDC website)  
 

Continued  



Priest - Rev. Dr. Carolyn Rosen 
Deacon - Rev. Tracy Shaffer 

Senior Warden - Dianne Kelley 
Deputy Senior Warden - Liz Graves 

Junior Warden - Kim Peterson 
 

www.saintdunstansellsworth.org 
You can contact us by leaving a message by telephone or email:  

Phone: 667-5495 Email:  stdunstansellsworth@gmail.com  
Fred Beyer and Muffet Stewart: stdunstanstreasurer@gmail.com 
Rain is in the church office Tuesday, Thursday & Friday, 8 ð 9 am 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CALLING TO ALL READERS AND SERVERS: 
 

The schedules for the last quarter of the year 2022 have been sent out.  

Thank you to all of you who are willing to share your God given gifts with the rest of our St. 

Dunstan's family.  If there are others in our community that would like to be added to the 

schedule, please let Dianne Kelley (dslk46@roadrunner.com) know. There is always a place 

for additional servers and readers this time and in the future. 

Please note that the Christmas services as not been filled. Please let me know if any of you are 

willing to participate for these beautiful services. 
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